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Associate Development Director 
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Nakia Hill
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Jennifer “J.J.” Mercado Javier
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Gabriella Balza
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826 Boston Service Members
AmeriCorps VISTA Volunteer Recruitment Systems Specialist 
Richard Wheelock

AmeriCorps VISTA Volunteer Engagement Specialist 
Kaylee Anzick

AmeriCorps VISTA Parent and Community Engagement Specialist 
Julie Jacobs

AmeriCorps VISTA Student Engagement Specialist 
Annie Dade

AmeriCorps VISTA Marketing and Events Specialist  
Carly Barnhardt

Commonwealth Corps Out-of-School Program Associate 
Christina Amen

Commonwealth Corps K–8 Writers’ Room Associate 
Emma Sunog

Commonwealth Corps Writers’ Room Associate 
Sarah Cummings

Dear 826 Boston 
supporter,

In 2017, 826 Boston celebrated 
its tenth anniversary. In this 
past decade, we have grown 
to serve more than 4,000 
students annually across 

the city of Boston. We would love to take this 
opportunity to express our gratitude for all of the 
support that we have received from our partners 
in this work—from our dedicated volunteer 
corps (more than 600 individuals strong) to 
our generous donors, university and nonprofit 
partners, to the families of the incredible student 
authors featured in this report. 

I am proud to share some of the highlights of what 
we have accomplished together in the 2016–2017 
school year. Though this annual report is largely 
retrospective, your support is putting 826 Boston 
on solid ground for the decade to come. 

With gratitude,

jessica drench 
Executive Director, 826 Boston

826 Boston Board of Directors 
Gillian Kohli, President
Marc Foster, Vice President
Mimi Curran, Treasurer
Emily D’Amour Pardo, Clerk
Linda Button
Andrew Cohn
Donna Cowan
Jon Fullerton
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Rev. Tim House
Charisse Howse
Lisa Krakoff
Jeff Mayersohn
Pam Rosenberg
Janet Tiampo
Kevin Whalen
Legal Counsel: Harvey Cotton
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M. T. Anderson
Richard Blanco
Christopher Castellani
Anita Diamant
Andre Dubus III
A. W. Flaherty
Henry Louis Gates, Jr.
Julia Glass
Meredith Goldstein

Mary Gordon
Julian Houston
Jeff Kinney
Lois Lowry
David McCullough
Tom Perrotta
Heidi Pitlor
Richard Russo
Jim Shepard
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826 Boston’s slam poetry team from the John D. O’Bryant Writers’ Room placed fourth at Louder 
Than A Bomb Massachusetts, and eleventh grader Agnes represented our state in the national 
competition.

Twelfth graders at the Jeremiah E. Burke High School, with the help of a UMass Boston MFA class and 
a celebrity photographer, published My Reflection: Before and After in additon to collaborating with 
the O’Bryant on 85 Cents Might Not Sound Like a Lot.

In September 2017, we opened the doors to our third Writers’ Room—our first in a K–8 school—at the 
Boston Teachers Union School in Jamaica Plain.

In 2017, the Jeremiah E. Burke and John D. O’Bryant High Schools 
collaboratively published 85 Cents Might Not Sound Like a Lot: 
Our Vision for the Future of the Transportation System.

Juniors at the Burke took a deep dive into policy, interviewing 
transportation experts and city planners, and then drew on 
their personal experiences riding the T to write letters to the 
Department of Transportation. A physics class from the  
O’Bryant read their letters and drafted plans to address the 
students’ commuting challenges.

Through the process of civic engagement, students became 
advocates for their communities. Kamari, age 17, said of her experience with this book project:  
 “I discovered that through writing, my voice was projected and I could explain everything I needed to.” 

The publication was supported in part by an award from the National Endowment for the Arts and 
generous support from CDQ Charitable Trust.

Featured publication:
 85 Cents Might Not SOUND Like a Lot



This work is not easy—or glamorous. Many 
organizations would shy away from this challenge, 
but 826 Boston sees potential in our students.

—Twelfth-Grade ELA Teacher Kristin Russo on 826 Boston’s 
college essay preparation programs

The college essay might be the most important 650 words that a high school student has ever written. And 
many students are going it alone, without adequate counseling or the benefit of parents who have their own 
college journeys as a model. 

826 Boston worked with 451 students to brainstorm, draft, and perfect their college essays in the 2016–2017 
school year, significantly increasing the number of students served through innovative program expansions.

826 Boston held its eighth annual College Essay Boot Camp at Northeastern University in October 2017. 
According to one student, “Unlike other programs that help with college essays, 826 Boston helped me to build 
my essay to reflect who I am as a person. I made so much progress with my essay.”

In addition to this flagship program, 826 Boston expanded the pilot program known as College Essay Boot 
Camp on the Road. Students traveled to corporate and college campuses to meet one-on-one with trained 
tutors in an environment intended to inspire and expand horizons. 826 Boston also piloted its Summer 
College Essay Academy program, offering three week-long workshops—two at local high schools serving a 
predominantly English Language Learner community and one at its Egleston Square center. 

Spotlight on the  
College essay BOOT CAMP



The list represents contributions during 
FY17 and FY18, as of April 30, 2018.

GIANT SQUID GIVERS gave more than 
$50,000.  
Anonymous (3) • Holly and David Bruce 
• Calderwood Writing Initiative • Andrew 
Cohn and Marcia Leavitt • Liberty Mutual 
Foundation • Ludcke Foundation • Janet 
Tiampo and David Parker • Wellington 
Management Foundation

SASQUATCH SAVIORS gave between 
$25,000 and $50,000. 
Amelia Peabody Foundation • Herbie 
Bohnet and Carrie Simons • Meredith 
Drench Charitable Trust • Helen S. Foster 
Memorial Fund • Grantham, Mayo, Van 
Otterloo & Co. LLC • Tom Hancock and 
Cathy Fullerton • Hestia Fund • Gillian and 
Bill Kohli • Llewellyn Foundation • Esther 
B. Kahn Charitable Foundation • Richard 
and Susan Smith Family Foundation  • 
State Street Foundation • Kevin and Ellen 
Whalen

AGOGWE ALTRUISTS gave between 
$10,000 and $25,000.
Abbott World Marathon Majors • Amundi 
Pioneer Asset Management • Anonymous 
(3) • Boston Globe Foundation • Brookline 
Bank • Carol Greenwald and John 
Brouder • Linda Button and Peter 
Vicars • Elisabeth Carter • Clipper Ship 
Foundation • Community Foundation of 
New Jersey • Harvey and Cathy Cotton 
• Donna Cowan and Barry Nelson • 
Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation • 
Marla Felcher and Max Bazerman • Marc 
Foster and Andrea Roberts • Frank Reed 
& Margaret Jane Peters Memorial Fund 
I • Jon Fullerton and Louisa Lund • Tim 
House and Ann Gary • Houghton Mifflin 
Harcourt • Jeff and Julie Kinney • Lisa and 
Roger Krakoff • Jeff Mayersohn and Linda 
Seamonson • Lynne Miller • National 
Endowment for the Arts • Greg and Kim 
Netland • Emily and Chris Pardo • Putnam 
Investments • Ramsey McCluskey Family 
Foundation • Richard and Natalie Jacoff 
Foundation • Schrafft Charitable Trust • 
Spark Foundation • Tiny Tiger Foundation 
• TJX Foundation 

DOVER DEMON DONORS gave 
between $5,000 and $10,000. 
Gina Ashe • Gretchen Atkins • David 
and Betty Bagnani • Beker Foundation 
• Boston Bruins Foundation • Boston 

Cultural Council • Patricia and Lalor 
Burdick • Nancy and John Butman • 
Cambridge Savings Bank • Cartoon 
Network • CDQ Charitable Trust • 
City of Boston • Christopher Corkery • 
EdVestors Arts Expansion Fund • Peter 
Drench and Anne Ferguson • Adam and 
Michele Ferrari • Otis and Barbara Gates 
• Abe and Mia Gore • Goodwin Procter, 
LLP • Perrin Grayson • Robert and Judy 
Gundersen • Hawkins Project • Hubspot • 
MAXIMUS Foundation • MFS Investment 
Management • Morgan Stanley • Morgan 
Stanley Foundation • NE Circle 500 • 
Orville W. Forte Charitable Foundation 
• Pitcairn Donor-Advised Fund • Arthur 
and Loel Poor • Shiyoung Roh • Elizabeth 
and Stephen Rosen • Barbara and Eric 
Sheffels • Leigh Simmons • Jeffrey Swartz 
• Spencer Glendon and Lisa Tung • USI 
Insurance Services, LLC • Dan Wasserman 
and Christine Chinlund • WilmerHale • 
Rob Wilstein and Lorri Berrenberg

PIASA BIRD PHILANTHROPISTS gave 
between $2,500 and $5,000
Jeffrey Battle • Rebecca Bermont and 
Alex Benik • Kristina Bieker-Brady • 
Blum Shapiro • Cafco Construction 
Management, LLC • Kenneth Cohen 
and Kate Flora • Anne Covert • Mimi 
Curran and Co Bennett • Maura Doherty 
and Steve DeLano • Phil and Debbie 
Edmundson • Umi and Mike Farrell 
• Fidelity Investments Institutional 
Services Company, Inc. • Mary Ann Gore 
• Daniel and Craig Hannafin • Hemphill 
Family Foundation • John Hilliard • David 
and Charisse Howse • Daniel Johnson 
and Ebele Okpokwasili-Johnson • King 
McNamara Moriarty LLP • M.S. Walker 
Fine Wines & Spirits • William Malo • 
Marlo Marketing Communications, Inc. 
• John Marshall and Lodovica Illari • 
Massachusetts Cultural Council • Marion 
and David Mussafer • Pamela and Steve 
Rosenberg • Andy Rosenbloom • RSM 
US LLP • Skyword • The Royal Sonesta • 
Wellesley Bank Charitable Foundation • 
Yelp Foundation • Aisling Zaccarelli

SQUONK SUPPORTERS gave between 
$1,000 and $2,500.
Christopher Agostino • David and Jill 
Altshuler • Hale Andrews, Jr. • Anonymous 
Anonymous • Abigail Baird • Ned Barden 
• Gena and Brett Barenholtz • Andrew 
Boimila • Dona Bolding • Mark Bono • 
Boston After-School & Beyond • June 

Bowman • Brown Rudnick Charitable 
Foundation Corporation • Katie Burke • 
Leasa Burton • Suzanne and Les Carter 
• Hilarie Cranmer • Rachel Curtis • Toni 
Czekanski • Elizabeth de Saint-Aignan 
• Dickenson Family Fund • Zachary 
Drench and Heather Leavell • William 
Ebsworth and Anandi Pratap • Yukiko 
and Eran Egozy • Susan Ellerin • Jean Ellis 
• Deborah Farese • James Fiala and Robin 
Hennessy • First Church Boston Unitarian 
Universalist • Forest Foundation • Bruce 
and Dana Gaffney • Jim and Mary Jo Gary 
• Thomas Gerace • GNYHA Ventures 
• Google Matching Gifts Program • 
Deane Hall • Julie Hall • Harvard Book 
Store • Richard and Rebecca Hawkins 
• Michael and Mary Jenkins • Woody 
Kaplan and Wendy Kaminer • Jacqueline 
Kates • Dan Kingsbury and Caitriona Ni 
Dhuchon • Knapp Family Foundation • 
Laurence Knowlton • Barry and Laura 
Korobkin • KOYA Leadership Partners • 
Mark and Carolyn Loughlin • Janet and 
David Mannheim • Ellen Marshall • Erica 
Mason • Rosalee and David McCullough 
• Timothy McGovern and Deborah 
Hicks-McGovern • Brian McGrory • 
Mark McKenna • Anne and John Messier 
• William Morgan • New Hampshire 
Charitable Foundation • Northeastern 
University • Northeastern University 
Center of Community Service • Will 
O’Toole • Scott Oran and Meryl Kessler 
• Diane Savitzky and Michael Pappone • 
Randy Parker • Tom and Mary Perrotta • 
Rasky Baerlein • Joshua Schanker • Rod 
Siino • John and Judy Sneath • Anne  and 
Jon Sprogell • Wendy Strothman and 
John Bishop • Rebecca Taplin and Daniel 
Sigward • Benjamin and Katherine Taylor • 
TD Charitable Foundation • The Four Leaf 
Clover Foundation • The Westin Copley 
Place • James Tobin • Trident Booksellers 
• UBS Matching Gifts Program • Larry and 
Carol Vifquain • Alice Cort and Bruce 
Walker • Warby Parker • David Warde-
Farley • Julie and David Worzala

LAKE CHAMPLAIN CHAMPIONS gave 
between $500 and $1,000.
Sallie Adams • Anonymous • Arifact Cider 
• Rachel Bain • Todd Barnhardt • Benevity 
Community Impact Fund • Boston Red 
Sox Foundation • Angela Braman • Kirstin 
Bridier • Jill Brofsky • Lauren Budding 
and Peter Cohen • Tina Cassidy • Kevin 
Dade • Matt Davis and Kimberly Bowers 
• Margaret Day and Nick Neri • Angela 

Thank you to our Supporters

Thank you to  
our Service and  
Government Partners



Thank you to our Supporters
DeFranco • James Dillon • Henry Dinger 
and Gail Garinger • Caitlin and Jeffrey 
Dorigan • Margaret Drain • John S. Driscoll 
• Jonathan Feigenbaum • Flatley Company 
• Jennifer Francis • Peter Francis • Gerry 
Frank • Michele Friedler • Chris and 
Maureen Gallagher • Bob Gingrich and 
Anne Gilligan • Jonah Goldstein and 
Katrina Goldsaito • Richard Gordon • Lisa 
Gruenberg • Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Foundation • Carole Horne • Paul Lazay 
and Kathleen Huber • Andrew Innes and 
Jody Burr • Helen Jacobson • John and 
Janice Jester • Eric Johnston • Raquel 
Leder • Luis Leon • Jenna and Steven 
Leschuk • Travis Lilleberg • Renée Loth and 
Bert Seager • Doris Lowy and Paul Zigman 
• Amy McGregor-Radin and Robert 
Radin • Michael Thompson and Theresa 
McNally • Cheryl McSweeney • Michael 
Miles • Mark Millstein • Dolores Mitchell 
• Linda Mooney • Frannie and Benton 
Moyer • Donna Muncey • Heather Myers • 
Julie Nergararian • Amelia Newcomb and 
Scott Armstrong • Ellen and John Newell 
• Martha O’Connor • Anne O’Neil • Robyn 
Olson • Keegan Parrotte • Angela Patel 
• Mary Jane Patrone • Karen Pfefferle 
and Geoff Cisler • Suzanne Priebatsch 
• Estie Rappaport • David Rich • Martha 
Richardson • Johanna Richwagen and 
Iain Cockburn • William Roach • Rebecca 
Roth • Daniel Salera and Michael McCay • 
Michael Salinger • Allison and Tom Sargent 
• Benielle Sims • Geoff Smith • David and 
Debra Smookler • Mark Vautour and Erin 
Sunderland • Hal Tepfer • David Torres • 
Tres Gatos • Paula Tyack • Ellen Wade-
Medeiros • Warby Parker • Celene Warde 
• Brian Watson • Kathleen Whalen and 

Anne Haggerty • Ellen Yavner • Rebecca 
Yuan • Mei Yueng Kang

CHUPACABRA CONTRIBUTORS gave 
between $250 and $500.
ACE Charitable Foundation • Bob Adams 
• Liaquat Ahamed • Karen Alves and 
Jonathan Westcott • Aon Foundation • 
Steven Aronson • Anthony Azersky • Jan 
Barrali • Richard Barrali • Arnie Bauchner 
and Eda Spielman • Heidi Becker • 
Jeffrey and Sarah Beir • Gary Belowich 
and Julie Rosen • Mark Berenberg • 
Erik Berg • Jeff Bernier • Alison Blake • 
Brookline Booksmith • Eleanor Bryant • 
Kendall Bryant • Jennifer Butler • Trevor 
Byrne • Carl Carlsen • Daniel Chisholm 
• Chubb & Son • Chubb Charitable 
Foundation • John Cogan, Jr. and Mary 
Cornille • Paul Cohen • Benjamin Cotton 
• Harvey Cotton • Zoltan Csimma • 
Bradley Darling • Jenny Desai • Richard 
Diamond • Matthew and Sara Dickey • 
DigitasLBi • Barbara Drench •  Jessica 
Drench • Joanne Driscoll • Betsy Drucker 
• Paul Drury • David Eber • Jimmy Ellis 
• Elsevier Foundation Matching Gift 
Program • Myung Ja Farrell • Abigail 
Fisch • Steve Fischer • Jennifer Fonseca 
• Vivian Gainer and Rick Strode • Emily 
Garcia • Matthew Gilbert • Maureen 
Gilmartin • Jana Gimenez • Jeff Gould 
• Cheryl Grande • Jared Graves • 
Miriam Greenberg • Mark Gregor • 
Kurt D. Gress and Samuel Parkinson 
• Ann Groban • Deborah Haar • David 
Hacin • Karen Hagenlocker • Rebecca 
Hall • Harold and Elizabeth Hestnes 
• Irwin Hipsman • Jason and Raquel 
Hitt • Herb and Margaret Hollender • 

Howard Horton • Tracey Hyams • Matt 
Iwanowicz • Elyse Kane • Neal Kane • 
Mark Kashgegian • Beth and Mark Kates • 
Annie Weatherwax and Joyce Kauffman 
• Joyce Kauffman • Barry Kaye • Kathryn 
Keeler • Rev. Stephen Kendrick • Mark 
Kilens • Rona and Bob Kiley • Sharon 
Koch • Alisa Kroutikova • Kate Kruschwitz 
• Andrea Kunst • Gabriela Lanza • Devin 
Leake • Karen Leavitt • Sondra Levenson 
• Aggie Levine • Meira Levinson and 
Marc Lipsitch • Rosemary and Lewis 
Lloyd • Michael Loconto • Clifford Long 
• John Malone • William Mayer • Samuel 
Mead • Mehul Mehta • Sumedh Mehta • 
Joseph Moriarty • Kevin Moses • Michele 
Mulvaney • Peter and Lianne Nikitas 
• Kerry O’Brien • Kathryn O’Donnell • 
Jonathan Ostrowsky • Louise Page • 
Usha Pasi • Colleen Perry • Linda Pizzuti 
Henry • Todd Prekaski • Emily Procknal 
• Susan Quinn and Dan Jacobs • Meg 
Ramsey • Margaret Raymo • Clare Reilly 
• Rick Renwick • Jill and Mitch Roberts 
• Branden Rodgers • Rooster Teeth 
Productions • Andrew Russell • Michael 
and Judy Schatz • Mary Scott • Robert 
Seiner • Michael Sher • Carl and Sally 
Shippee • Smriti Shrestha • John Silletto • 
gary Simon • Zachary Smith • Rick Strode 
• Kevin Sullivan • Melissa Sunog • James 
Supple • Thomas Takara • Laura Tessman 
• Stephen Oleskey and Judith Tick • 
Laura Tomasetti and David Beardsley • 
Alexandra Tuffuor • Mark Van Dine and 
Carol Falvey • Kevin Walker • Michael 
Wands • Carl Weinberg • Matthew 
Welch • Mary Grace Whalen • David and 
Margot Wizansky • Rachel Woodhouse • 
Li-Mei Yang

826 Boston FY17 Financial Activity

Total Revenue 
$1,250,337

$1,132,470
Total Expenses

8% administration

47% grants

12% individuals (non-event)

1% store

22% fundraising

A special thank you to the following photographers and designers for providing the images in this report. FRONT COVER: Matt Lee/Boston 
Globe BACK COVER: Cody Van Winkle • PAGE 2: Jennifer Waddell. Book cover design by John Kramer and Alexa D’Arenzio, Photos by Anne 
Haggerty and Jennifer Waddell • PAGE 4: Staff. Design by Shelley Makarski.

71% programs 

41% events



Trevor could see that Lester was 
sad so he gave Lester a big hug 
with all eight of his arms. Trevor 
had three hearts so he made 
Lester feel three times better!

826 Boston’s first-ever picture book, And 
Lester Swam On, written by second graders 
at the John D. Philbrick Elementary School, 
follows Lester the leopard shark on his 
quest to clean and conserve his polluted 
ocean home.

—And Lester Swam On

is a nonprofit youth writing and publishing organization that empowers traditionally  
underserved students ages 6-18 to find their voices, tell their stories, and gain  

communication skills to succeed in school and in life. 

For more information, please visit 
www.826boston.org

826 Boston
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